
Today's Scripture June 25, 2023

JULY'S PREACHING SCHEDULE 
AVAILABLE IN THE BACK OF THE 
AUDITORIUM
We're excited to announce our July 
teachers for you. You can find the 
schedule online at colecommunity.
org/growth-groups or you can pick up 
a printed version of the schedule in 
the back of the auditorium.

NEW SUMMER BUILDING HOURS 
Beginning Monday, June 19, and 
continuing through summer, the 
church building will be locked. To 
enter the building please call our 
church phone number of 208-375-
3565 when you are here and office 
staff will meet you at the front door. 
Church Office Hours are 9 a.m. to 
4 p.m. Monday - Thursday with a 
variable lunch break.

NEW DAILY BREAD DEVOTIONALS 
ARE AVAILABLE IN THE LOBBY
Large Print Daily Breads for July, 
August, and September, are available 
in the church lobby.

Financial Update
as of June 19, 2023

Last Week's Giving $8,285

YTD Spending $215,320

Give online at  
colecommunity.churchcenter.com/giving

Bulletin Updates 

PASSAGE: Ruth 4:1-22, Everything is Unfolding Exactly According to...

TEACHER: Dave Gibson, Guest Pastor

YTD Giving $245,490



The Food Cupboard team serves 
those in need here in our body and 
in the Boise community. We'd love 
your help replenishing our shelves if 
you can contribute goods or funds.  
Monetary gifts may be made by writing 
"Food Cupboard" in the memo on your 
check or electronic payment. 

Food Cupboard Needs
CURRENT NEEDS:
•	 Raisin Bran cereal

•	 Kitchen sponges

•	 Apple juice (unsweetened)

•	 Corn Muffin Mix

•	 Mandarin orange cans 
(unsweetened)

Elder Updates
In the days since May’s Church Family Meeting, several of you have asked why 
we’re not hiring a new Lead Teaching Pastor or Interim Pastor like Jason Wolen. 
While The Pursuit did not end up being the church that we are meant to combine 
with, we still feel the Lord strongly leading us to continue looking for another 
body of believers to join with. To move forward, we’ve met with other elders 
from churches around the valley to discuss our next steps, and we are waiting for 
the “green light" from the Lord to see what His plans entail. 

God has been very forthcoming in His provision of teachers for us! We have a 
fairly set schedule through February with a variety of different teachers. We do 
recognize that the frequent transition from one teacher to another can be difficult, 
so we will be working to communicate the confirmed preaching schedule better.

As always, we appreciate the prayers, encouragement, and engagement from all 
of you here at Cole Community Church.

Until next month,

Jim, Jim, Josh, and Mike 
Cole Community Elder Board


